Friends of Music Meeting –April 6, 2009

Old Business

Lock in results-we made just over \$300 which was not a great profit, but we know the students that attended had a great time. We expect the count to increase next year. Movies did not work. Kick ball, the dance and open mike were definitely the most popular events. We over purchased food and hot dogs did not sell possibly due to Lent. We will make changes next year accordingly.

Fishermen's Breakfast-April 18th – We will inventory the closet to see what is available. Check with Carol Conway to see if we can use the cafeteria trays and metal ware to reduce our cost and trash generation. Students will be given 2 tickets to sell with returns required by April 17th. Jodi Rinehimer will inventory our closet so we can tell Dane Bower what to buy. Students will sign up for work shifts. Dave Hopkins will contact Tony Warenzak to see about lawn signs for the front of the elementary school. We need to come up with a supply of toasters.

New Business

Orange County High School Band will be visiting the elementary center and the high school with a concert in the evening. We will be having a pizza party and social get together for his students. Color guard will perform for their color guard at 3:30 pm.

Music Banquet is set for May 3rd, breakfast buffet style. Performances by Jazz Band, Concert Band and Madrigal. We will start working on the program.

Middle School Bandfest-scheduled for April 17th, 250 kids. We will provide pizza for them. We are checking on price right now.

Upcoming concert dates, May 4th Chorus, May 9th Sr. High Band, May 13th, Jr. High Chorus/Band/Jazz Band. Color guard to sell cookies and punch on May 13th in conjunction with the art show.

Junior High Band and Chorus field trip – May 8th Hershey Park-Act 80 day.

Concert Chorus and Madrigal competition field trip – May 15th Dorney Park-bus to be paid for by FOM due to lack of district funding.

Memorial Day Parades schedule-practices begin in May for the 3 parade performances.

Marching Band Competition for Fall-scheduled for October 10th due to the earliness of Homecoming this year.

Concession Stand-the next two years belong to FOM. We will have to come up with a plan for running the stand. All agreed students working in the stand alleviated a lot of stress on the adults involved.

Elections for offices are fast approaching. FOM President Kelly Hopkins is stepping down due to other commitments.